

Councillor Anna Reynolds Lord Mayor City of Hobart Town Hall HOBART TAS 7000

Dear Lord Mayor Anna

Thank you for your correspondence regarding the need for federal funding to support the City of Hobart's priority projects.

I can confirm that I have already raised the following priorities with the Prime Minister and his office personally:

- Kunanyi/Mount Wellington infrastructure upgrades and Halls Saddle mountain gateway precinct.
- Innovation precinct housing.
- Doone Kennedy Hobart Aquatic Centre roof replacement.
- New Town sports precinct.
- McRobies waste recovery facility.
- · City Hall renewal works.
- · Delivering transport choice for Hobart.

I have also met with the Hobart Phoenix Basketball Club to discuss the need for a dedicated basketball facility at Rugby Park, and the University of Tasmania regarding its proposed STEM precinct.

The City of Hobart and its residents can be assured that I will continue to advocate for these projects in the strongest terms possible, with whichever party forms government following the federal election.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Wilkie MP

**Independent Member for Clark** 

24 March 2025